| see this bill as merely another way to use the current COVID non emergency to deny law abiding gun owners their Second
Amendment rights by granting the state an unlimited time period to perform a background check on an individual. There is no
excuse, even with the current backlog in the NICS system that a transfer should take longer that three business days.



